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KEEP MOVING 
KEEP GROWING 
KEEP LEARNING 

Tupungia te aroha o te ako  
hei anga mua 

 Term 2 starts on... 
MONDAY, 

29TH APRIL 2024 

Wishing all our Lynmore School whanau a happy 
and safe school holiday break.  Take care. 

 

It has been a busy term, with lots of exciting things  
happening for our children! Thank you for your support. 

 

    

 

 

Lynmore Gala — a very BIG thank you to everyone  
who supported this amazing school event.   

 

There are so many people to thank including our children and 
staff, BOT, PTA who gave of their time; the generosity of 

our parents and the Rotorua community for all the vouchers 
and other prizes;  baking and items for the food hampers… 

the list goes on and on.   
Please know it is very much appreciated and will be used for 

the benefit of our children. 
 

 We have had a lot of lovely comments on the lovely  
atmosphere and the gala organisation, stalls, events 

 etc as a whole!  A special thank you to our wonderful  
entertainer Renee (Parent) from the fabulous band  

“Two Mile Bay” who helped set the tone, and Mike Baird, 
More FM, for the Announcing, and hosting the  

Quick Fire Raffles!  

THANK YOU EVERYONE! 



 
 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL  

Kia ora koutou, 
 
We have an amazing community. Thank 
you for your support with our Gala. We 
were overwhelmed with the generosity 
of our local businesses who gifted vouchers, our parents who gifted grocery items, food 
items for the gala, resources for our stalls, cakes on the day and much more. A huge thank 
you to our parent volunteers who manned our stalls. We were so busy that we couldnÕt get 
around to relieve some of you so you were there all night. We were also very grateful to  
St MaryÕs School for the use of their deep fryer and also to Westbrook School who shared 
their deep fryer, spin the wheel and candy floss with us. I love it when our schools come  
together for our local community. 
 
School Gala - Celebration 
Our goal was to host a community event to:  
· Bring our community together with an affordable, fun and festive event 
· Work collaboratively with our community, our staff and our students 
· Provide opportunities for our students to lead in authentic contexts 
· Fundraise some $$ for our school to help with buying Shade Sails  
 
We did all of the above and we couldnÕt have done it without you.  
We havenÕt got all of the costs in yet but we think we raised a whopping $20,000 for the 
school shade sails. THANK YOU, THANK YOU, THANK YOU! 
 
Perimeter Fencing  

Our fencing project has started this week. NZ Structures won the Ministry of 
Education tender for this project and they will be onsite for the next 6 weeks. 
They have started at the back of the school bordering Waitawa bush. During the 
school holidays they will be working on the fencing at the front of the school - 
Iles Road. If you live locally and access the playground during the term break, 
please closely supervise your children. Here is a sneak peak of what they have 
managed to do so far. 

 
Anzac Memorial Service 
Our school has been invited to send a group of representatives to attend the  
Civic Memorial Service at the Sir Howard Morrison Centre, 1170 Fenton Street 
and will commence at 9.30am on the 25th April. We will take part in the Parade 
beforehand therefore we will assemble at 9.00am at the Te Arawa Soldiers  
Memorial, intersection of Oruawhata and Queens Drive, Government Gardens. 
We will also take the opportunity to lay a wreath during the Civic Service. If 
you will be there, we welcome you to join us in the march and service. Please 
bring your child in full school uniform. 
 
Heads Up! Teacher Only Day (TOD) - 4th June 
The Ministry of Education granted primary and secondary schools 4 
teacher only days in 2023 & 2024 to support the implementation of 
Te Mātaiaho (the refreshed NZ Curriculum). We are up to TOD 
number 3. Our schoolÕs TOD will be on Tuesday 4th June, the day 
after KingÕs Birthday Public holiday. Please make alternative ar-
rangements for your child. 



 
 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL  

International Chinese Students - Short term travel programme 
We are pleased to be working in partnership with Silver Fern Excellence Initiative (SFEI) 
to foster a cultural and educational exchange between Chinese and New Zealand students.  

 
"The SFEI short-term travel program endeavors to enhance cultural un-
derstanding between China and New Zealand, broaden the global perspec-
tives of both Chinese and New Zealand students, and provide them with 
enriching experiences in New Zealand's diverse culture, natural beauty, 
and unique attractions. By partnering with Schools in Rotorua, we aim to 
offer an immersive program that will cultivate a lasting appreciation for 
New Zealand among Chinese students, encouraging them to consider fur-
ther education opportunities in the country." 
 

Near the end of July our school will be hosting our first group of up to 30 students (appx 
12 years old) from China for 9 nights and 1 week at our school.  
 
Homestay Guidelines: 
· Each homestay can accommodate 1-4 students, with each bedroom accom-

modating 2 students of the same gender. Female students will not be placed 
in households with single male occupants. Homestays will provide three 
meals and transportation to and from school. 

· Basic Accommodation Conditions: Each student will have an individual bed 
with clean bedding, a warm and clean living environment, free Wi-Fi access, 
and complimentary laundry facilities. 

· Homestay families will be responsible for ensuring the safety of students 
during their stay. 

· Catering to students' dietary needs, including preventing food allergies. 
· Organize EOTC activities for students during their time at the school and 

ensure their safety. 
· Homestay payment: $60 per day per student 
· Consent to a NZ Police Vet. 
 
At this stage we are looking for expressions of interest to be a Homestay whanau.  
If you have the capability of hosting 1-4 homestay students please email me on: 
homestay@lynmore.school.nz 
 
In late May I will be traveling to China with a NZ PrincipalÕs group to meet with our Sister 
SchoolÕs who will be our partners in this project. 
 
Happy Term 1 Holidays 
 
Thank you all for an amazing term 1. I look forward to seeing our tamariki back on Monday 
29th April. Have a happy and safe holiday. 
 
Ngā mihi nunui 
 
 
Hinei Taute  
Principal 



 
 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL  

 

CONGRATULATION 

to 

JACKSON  -  KUPE 4 

Jackson was stoked to get 2nd overall 8 year old boys, in 
his first season of Lake City Athletics.  

CONGRATULATION 

to 

Ragnar -  Ihenga 5 
 
 
Another awesome achievement for Ragnar during the 
Rising Stars 2024 swim meet held today at Baywave 
Tech Aquatic Centre Mt Maunganui 7th April 2024 
 

Overall Boys 8 & U - 1st Place 
 
· 100 Freestyle- 1st  
· 100 Individual Medley -1st  
· 100 Breaststroke- 1st 
· 50 Freestyle- 1st 
· 50 Backstroke-1st 
· 50 Breaststroke-1st 



 
 

PC4L AWARDS 

Kupe Whare Ako 

1 Xavier Integrity 

Xavier, we are so proud of the Rangatira you are becom-
ing. You ae working hard on your goal, helping your class-
mates and your teacher. It has been amazing seeing you 
use your words and encouraging  others to do the same. 
Keep up the hard mahi! You will be a great leader some 
day.  

2 Tom Integrity 

Tom, you have been kind and helpful to not just Whaea 
Anna but your classmates in Kupe 2. You were a huge help 
on the night of the Gala for our class stall, without being 
asked. You have been really trying hard to do the right 
thing on the bus and my secret spies have told me how 
amazing you have been, at showing the school values. Keep 
up the amazing mahi Tom.  

3 Toby Aroha 

For the way you quietly cheer for and look after all your 
classmates!  Your kindness extends to everyone.  You are 
always there to help with little and big jobs around the 
classroom without any complaint.  You include everyone in 
your play and are always listening to other peopleÕs ide-
as.  You are a super star and we are lucky to have you in 
Kupe 3.  Ka Rawe!  

4 Olive Integrity 

For your positive and enthusiastic approach to all aspects 
of school life. You are making tremendous progress with 
your reading. We love listening to you and hearing you 
read your own writing too. It's always a pleasure seeing 
your friendly face walk in the door each morning, Olive. 
Kupe 4 are lucky to have you!  

5 Harper Integrity 

Harper, you are showing wonderful leadership in our class. 
You are taking on roles of responsibility and doing a won-
derful job at guiding others to do the same. You listen 
carefully and get stuck into the task at hand to the best 
of your ability. Me he whetu marama koe! You are shining 
like a star!  

6 Stellan Integrity 

Stellan, your commitment to integrity shines through in 
every action you take. Your willingness to support peers, 
teachers, and your community exemplifies the true spirit 
of our school values. Your perseverance in learning, cou-
pled with your fearlessness in embracing new challenges, 
sets a remarkable example for others to follow. We ap-
preciate your determination and your willingness to help 
in any way possible. You are a true inspiration within our 
school community.  

6 Izzy Curiosity 

Each day you highlight a tenacity and curiosity for learn-
ing both in and out of the classroom. We enjoy the  
enthusiasm and contributions you bring to our math  
sessions, noticing numerical patterns within division and 
multiplication and their relationship to fractions. 
You embrace extracurricular activities with 100% com-
mitment and seek opportunities to shine your strengths 
and Aroha to others. Keep reaching for the stars Izzy! 



 
 

PC4L AWARDS 

Ihenga Whare Ako 

1 Clementine Integrity 

For settling into your new class so readily and having 
such an amazing start to Term 1.  You have a positive 
‘can-doÕ attitude and are ready and keen to learn new 
things.  You try really hard to do your best and make 
good choices.  Keep up the awesome effort Clemen-
tine.  You are a star!  

2 Nikau Integrity 

For an awesome start to the year. You have been work-
ing so hard to make positive choices toward your learn-
ing. You are consistently joining in with the class and 
are completing your mahi to the best of your ability. 
You have been using your words when feeling frustrat-
ed and are learning more techniques to help you manage 
your emotions. You have grown in empathy for others 
and have been keen to support your friends when they 
are in need. Nikau, I am so proud of the progress you 
are making. Keep it up, you are a super star!  

3 Morgan Courage 

For consistently demonstrating a can-do attitude in 
your learning. Morgan, you have been working hard to-
ward the goals you have set. YouÕve stepped out of your 
comfort zone and embraced challenges. You love to help 
others and always look for jobs to do in class. We are 
so proud of you, Morgan. Keep up the excellent work! Ka 
pai!  

4 Mila Courage 

For showing amazing courage throughout our learning. 
You are always willing to give things a go, and I have 
seen a great improvement in your mahi because of it. I 
am so proud of the courage you are showing in the 
school pool, especially with our back floats. Remember 
to have trust and have confidence in yourself. Kia kaha 
Mila!  

5 Ragnar Curiosity 

For taking responsibility for your learning and making 
the right choice in the class. You have been engaged 
with your mahi and have a positive attitude. You are 
starting to understand how to use descriptive words 
and stretch your sentences with  your writing. Kai pai 
Ragnar.  

6 Jack Aroha 

Jack, you demonstrate all the school values daily, how-
ever, showing Aroha towards others is what supports 
our positive class culture. Thank you for all the ways 
you demonstrate Aroha within our class - sorting the 
iPads, being that quiet but very supportive leader, in-
cluding all members in group mahi, and looking after our 
class environment. Ka rawe Jack!  

7 Sophia Integrity 

 I love how you always display this value by doing the 
right thing, even if no one is watching, making the right 
choices that benefit both yourself and others. It is al-
so great to see you stepping up and getting involved in 
many of the opportunities offered in Senior School.   



 
 

PC4L AWARDS 

Hinemoa Whare Ako 

0 Senna Curiosity 

Senna, you are so enthusiastic about your learning! You are 
the first one at the teachers table, asking what we are 
learning today and engaging fully in your learning tasks. 
Your dedication has seen you achieve huge growth and you 
can do so many new things since you started school. It is a 
joy to see how your face lights up when you figure out 
something new Senna. Tino pai to mahi!  

1 Harry Integrity 

Harry, we really appreciate your maturity, intelligence and 
sense of humour in Hinemoa 1! I love the way you have 
mastered the routines and activities, so that you are al-
ready beginning to read and write. You have developed a 
range of friendships and add interesting avenues to the 
play. I am grateful to have your pragmatic, witty observa-
tions in our team - ngā mihi nui!  

2 Aroha Integrity 

Aroha, you are extremely kind to those around you. You 
make sure that those around you feel welcome and includ-
ed. You have also been working extremely hard on your 
mahi in class, particularly your writing. It is awesome see-
ing your enjoyment and engagement in the work we have 
been doing in class, keep up the awesome work Aroha! Ka 
rawe!  

3 Taylor Integrity 

We love the way you calmly persevere and complete all 
your mahi! You have made a fabulous start to the year. We 
like the way you show kindness to others and do the right 
thing even when the teacher is not looking. Taylor you al-
ways include others in your team. Tino pai rawa atu Taylor!  

4 Anastasia Integrity 

For the way you have been working on your reading skills. 
Anastasia you have become a fluent reader moving up many 
levels this term. You are a great role model in our class 
working quietly and efficiently on your work doing it to the 
best of your ability. Your confidence to share work is im-
proving daily. Keep up the great effort!  

5 Jackson Integrity 

Jackson, you have made an outstanding start to the year. 
You are a kind friend to others. You think beyond yourself 
and use your initiative to help out around the classroom 
and to support any friends in need. Jackson, you are ac-
tively involved and keen to learn new things. You are hard 
working and strive towards each new learning challenge. 
This is especially true in your maths work as you solve 
problems by applying new addition strategies.  Keep up the 
amazing manaakitanga and learning effort. He whetū koe - 
You are a star!  

6 Reid Courage 

For stepping up and demonstrating leadership and courage. 
Your are proving to be a quiet leader, demonstrating the 
skills required to accept new challenges, step out of your 
comfort zone and show others how to strive for the best 
in themselves and others. Well done Reid.  

Continued over page... 



 
 

PC4L AWARDS 

Hinemoa Whare Ako CONTINUED... 

 

6 Khaydence Integrity 

For the constant integrity you show both inside and out-
side the classroom. You quietly go about your work and are 
already striving for excellence. We enjoy your participa-
tion and contribution to all discussion and class activities. 
You are a wonderful class member and friend  in our space 
and we are incredibly lucky to have you in Hinemoa 6.  

Dental Clinics Open during School holidays  
15th April - 24th April 2024 



 
 

PC4L AWARDS SPONSORS...  

 

Proudly sponsoring  
the Lynmore School PC4L  

Opening Hours  

8am—3pm Weekdays 
8am—3.30pm Weekends 

A very BIG thank you! 
Please support these businesses when you can! 

PC4L Staff Draw is kindly  

sponsored by CAPERS! 



 
 

MOKOIA ISLAND... 

 
 

 

 

 
Geothermal hot pools are present on 

the island, and while Hinemoa's Pool is 
the most famous one, there are other 

pools on the island as well.  
 

Geothermal 
spring water 
rises through 
the lake bed. 



 
 

CONGRATULATIONS... 

 



 
 

SPORTS NEWS... 

HOLIDAY FUN! 
Stay active in the holidays with these great programmes. 

 
GOAL FOOTBALL ACADEMY  
Play and learn about football, make new friends and have a bunch of fun! 
 

8-14 Year old Mixed Gender:    
Dates: Monday 15, Tuesday 16 & Monday 22, Tuesday 23 April 
Time: 9am - 3pm 
Cost: $40 per player per day 
 

8-14 Year old GIRLS ONLY:    
Date: Wednesday 17 April 
Time: 9am - 3pm 
Cost: $40 per player per day 
 

5-7 Year Olds:    
Date: Wednesday 24 April 
Time: 9am - 12pm 
Cost: $30 per player 

 
HOOPSTARS BASKETBALL HOLIDAY PROGRAMME 
5-12 Year Olds 
Date: 15-19 April 
Time: 9am - 4pm  
Register for a day or the full week. 
FULL WEEK $120 p/p 
PART WEEK $30 per/day 
 

Location: Rotorua Sportsdrome 
Register for the Hoopstars Holiday programme here: 
Hoopstars registration link 
 
 

Location:  Western Heights Primary 
School Field, Turf and Gym 

Registrations:  
https://www.goalfootballacademy.nz/

holiday-programme-registration 



 
 

SPORTS NEWS... 

BOP PRIMARY SCHOOLS CLIMBING COMPETITION  
Tuesday 14th May, 2024 

Venue: Rocktopia, 9 Triton Ave, Mount Maunganui  
This is a fun, semi competitive climbing competition.   

You do not need to be an experienced climber.   

DISCIPLINES 
Each child competes in 3 disciplines: 
1/ Top Rope - 3 climbs, one attempt at each climb, 3 min per attempt. 
2/ Speed Climb - two attempts - combined overall time. 
3/ Bouldering - 2 boulder problems - 3 minute per problem, 3 min break between problems. 

PRACTICE SESSION 
We will have two practice sessions ahead of the competition at the local climbing wall to 
learn about the different climbing disciplines:  
Thursday 2nd May and Thursday 9th May,  departing school at 1 . 1 5pm and return at 
approximately 2.45pm 

COST 
Competition:  $25.00 per competitor (plus $5 cash on the day for shoe hire if required) 
Practice sessions: $13 per session 

TRANSPORT 
Private car transport will be needed for both the competition and the practice. Please indi-
cate if you are available. The competition day will be a full day, departing before school 
starts and returning at approximately 3:30pm. These times will be confirmed once we know 
the final details for the day. 

EVENT VOLUNTEER 
If we get over 5 entries for the event we are required to provide a volunteer for the day. 
Please indicate if you are able to assist. 

REGISTRATIONS  
Registrations close Friday April 19th 
Registrations are online here: 
https://forms.schoolappsnz.co.nz/form-6642390/rock-climbing-2024 
You will also find the registration form under the “LINKS” Tab on the Lynmore School App.  
 

If you have any questions please contact Catherine Donovan Email: 
sports@lynmore.school.nz 



 
 

SPORTS NEWS... 

CONGRATULATIONS to the following students - this is the RATS top 3 
placing results:  
 
Girls Short course Year 3-4 
2nd = Tara M 
3rd= Payton M 
 
Boys Short course Year 5-6 
3rd = Mikaere M 
 
Girls Shorts Course Year 5-6 
2nd= Izzy B 
3rd = Gracie B 
 
Boys Long Course Year 5-6 
1st = Archie H 
 
Girls Long Course Year 5-6 
2nd - Frida H 
 

 

Well done to all 
our students 
who competed! 



2024 TERM DATES 
Term 1  

30 January -  12 April 
 

Term 2 
30 April  -  5 July  

 
Term 3 

22 July  -  27 September 
 

Term 4 
14 October  -  13 December 

 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 

LYNMORE SCHOOL APP 
Download the Lynmore School App and receive notifications for all your favourite 

sports direct to your phone! Details for the App are on the Lynmore School 
Website or at this link here: 

https://www.lynmore.school.nz/1/pages/8-lynmore-school-app 

If you have any sports enquiries contact Catherine Donovan Email: 
Sports@Lynmore.school.nz 

 Screening for students... 
 

As a school, we are working to remove as many barriers as possible that 
impact on student learning.  
 

Within our school, this looks like carrying out on-going screening to look 
at characteristics relating to various needs (including, but not limited to, 
dyslexic characteristics, reading, writing and math barriers, Irlens  
characteristics and auditory/visual characteristics).  
 

If any characteristics or barriers from these screens need to be further 
delved into, we will be in contact with you.  
 

Ngā mihi,  
 
Lisa Hohepa 
Deputy Principal / SENCO 
Lynmore School  
Te Kura ō Ōwhatiura 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION! 



 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 
 
 
 

 

SCHOOL UNIFORM 
Tartan skorts and School Hats 

are available at the School Office. 
 

Tartan Skorts (sizes 4  -  12)  -  $37.00 
(Bigger sizes can be made to order!) 

 

School Hats (sizes S, M and L)  -  $12.00 

If you need to  
contact the School Dental  Service 

please phone: 0800 525 378 

SCHOOL STATIONERY 

Please ensure your child/ren 
have the correct stationery. 

Our stationery packs/lists are  

available on-line through  

Office Max. 

If you require any further  

information please contact their class 
teacher. 

Our school DONATION is 
$150.00 for the  

eldest child and $75.00 for 
any additional  

family member.   
These are tax  

deductible and receipts can 
be emailed directly to you 

for any donations received.  

2024 TERM DATES 
Term 1  

30 January -  12 April 
 

Term 2 
29 April  -  5 July  

 

Term 3 
22 July  -  27 September 

 

Term 4 
14 October  -  13 December 

Brown Shopping Bags 
FUNDRAISER 

 
Yes, we are still collecting them!  This is a 
school fundraiser and we appreciate your on-
going support. One of our local businesses is 
after as many brown shopping bags as we 
can supply and will pay us per bag! The bags 
must be clean, nicely folded  “shopping online” 
brown bags.  Thank you!  
 

Please deliver these to the school office.   



 
 

PANUI/PUBLIC NOTICE... 

 



 
 

PANUI/PUBLIC NOTICE... 

 



 
 

PANUI/PUBLIC NOTICE... 

 



 
 

PANUI/PUBLIC NOTICE... 

 



 
 

PANUI/PUBLIC NOTICE... 

 



 
 

PANUI/PUBLIC NOTICE... 

 



 
 

SCHOOL MAP 2024 

 



Proudly sponsoring the Lynmore 
School PC4L Principal Awards 

Opening Hours  
8am—3pm Weekdays 
8am—3.30pm Weekends 

 

 

ARE YOU INTERESTED IN SUPPORTING OUR SCHOOL BY ADVERTISING ON THE BACK OF OUR NEWSLETTERS. Please contact Mary-Anne at the school office  -  thanks! 

Rotorua Central Mall, ROTORUA 

Proudly sponsoring PC4L  

Supporting Lynmore School 

CALENDAR OF SCHOOL EVENTS COMING UP… 
 

Friday, 12th April Community 2 pm   
 

Last Day for Term 1, 2024 is tomorrow 
FRIDAY, 12th APRIL at 3.00pm 

 

Term 2 Date  -  29th April to 5th July 2024 

YMCA — Before and After School Care  (based at Lynmore School Hall) 
For more information please email oscar.waikato@ymcahamilton.org.nz 

Or call 07 8382529! 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS / TERM DATES 

PLEASE SUPPORT THESE BUSINESSES THAT SUPPORT US! 
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